
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Elizabeth 
Mathews, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Director of Campus Ministry &  
Adult Formation: 
 Nancy Goodman                   441-4907 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  

 
 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      

 Stephanie Glen                       441-4640 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Cindy Hulst, LSW 
 218-281-7895 

Sisters and Brothers in Christ,                                                      September 17 
 

Most of us have lived with some form of financial debt. It might be the 
mortgage, the car payment, or maybe a student loan. We’ve become accustomed to 
debt, and to getting reminders to pay them. A fear that many of us have, is that 
something might happen where we’re not able to repay what we owe. 

So, imagine, then, if you found a letter in your mailbox telling you that all 
your debts have been paid in full. Our first reaction would probably be, “Wow!” 
Our second reaction might be “where’s the catch?” 

Think about that considering today’s Gospel, where the servant’s big, un-
payable debt is graciously forgiven by the king. While the servant has a sense of 
relief, he doesn’t understand that there is a catch to all this. He must forgive the 
debts of others, just as he has been forgiven by the gracious king. That’s the catch 
for all of us: to realize that in His great mercy, God has forgiven our sins, and so we 
are called to show that same kind of forgiveness to others. 

It's not pleasant to focus on our own sinfulness. In the back of our minds, we 
know it’s there, but we’d rather focus on the good in ourselves. Yet, every now and 
then, we have to stop and think about the reality that we do, in fact, sin. We 
acknowledge this, as we ask for God’s mercy and forgiveness in the Penitential Rite 
at Mass. We realize that Jesus’ mercy is awesome, and in that realization, we 
understand that not only are we forgiven, but that we must be generous in forgiving 
others. 

In this weekend’s Gospel, we hear Jesus speak about the broadness of the 
forgiveness we are called to offer. We are called to forgive not just once … not just 
seven times … but seventy-seven times. We are called to forgive overwhelmingly, 
just as the king forgives the servant in the parable, just as God forgives each of us. 

Jesus shows us the way, as he forgives the woman caught in adultery, 
forgives Thomas in his doubting, and forgives Peter for denying him three times. 
Jesus forgives us. How different would our world be if we practiced this kind of 
forgiveness all the time? 

The Eucharist is a sacrament of forgiveness. In it, we acknowledge our 
debts, and through it we receive the Lord’s forgiveness. In the Eucharist, we come 
to know we are forgiven so we can go out into the world and generously love and 
forgive others. 

 

Blessings, 
Deacon Robb Naylor 



Monday, Sept 18 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Boell 
 

Tuesday, Sept 19 
  6:30 PM Mass: +DeLoris Smith    

Wednesday, Sept 20 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Art Keenan 
 

Thursday, Sept 21 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Jerome Dufault 
10:30 AM Mass (N View Manor): +Edna Eide 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood)   

Friday, Sept 22 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Deacon Robb Naylor 
 

Saturday, Sept 23 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Margaret Fulton    

Sunday, Sept 24 
  7:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Vilandre Family 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Victims of Abuse 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Betty Boerger 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of September 18 to 24  

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of September 18 to 24 

Monday, Sept 18  
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)  
  3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study-Wisdom (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  6:00 PM School Band Open House (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)      

Tuesday, Sept 19 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  6:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  6:10 PM KC Mtg. (Social Hall) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Sept 20 
  9:40 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Elem. Catechists Inservice (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM FF Mentor Mtg (Social Hall)        

Thursday, Sept 21 
  1:30 PM St. Jude’s Circle Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  3:15 PM Bible Study–Catholicism (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church) 
  6:00 PM Cub Scout Parent Mtg (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
 

Friday, Sept 22 
10:00 AM Bible Study–Ephesians (St. Kateri Rm)            

Saturday, Sept 23 
  9:00 AM All-Pro Dads (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Sept 24 
  8:35 AM Rosary   
10:15 AM Rosary  
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond-The Holy Spirit (St. Kateri Rm) 
11:00 AM Campus Ministry Mass, Meal & More (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  4:30 PM Young Families Fellowship (Social Hall) 

 

Monday, Sept 18 
● 1 Tm 2:1-8 
● Ps 28:2,7-9 
● Lk 7:1-10 
 

Tuesday, Sept 19 
● 1 Tm 3:1-13 
● Ps 101:1-3,5-6 
● Lk 7:11-17 

 

Wednesday, Sept 20 
● 1 Tm 3:14-16 
● Ps 111:1-5 
● Lk 7:31-35 
 

Thursday, Sept 21 
● 1 Tm 6:2c-1 
● Ps 49:6-10,17-20 

● Lk 8:1-3 

Friday, Sept 22 
● 1 Tm 6:13-16 
● Ps 100:1-5 
● Lk 8:4-15 
 

Saturday, Sept 23 
● 1 Tm 6:1-16 
● Ps 100:1-5 
● Lk 8:4-15 
 

Sunday, Sept 24 
● Is 55:6-9 
● Ps 145:2-3,8-9,17-18 
● Phil 1:20c-24,27a 
● Mt 20:1-6a 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on October 15. Please call the Parish 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

CAMPUS MINISTRY NEWS 

 

PARISH LIFE 
Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
 

Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every  
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. 
All are invited to participate! 

Hatched from an egg or part of a family?   
If part of a family, save the evenings of October 23-25 for a  

 parish-wide retreat experience, focused on relationships   
 within the family, led by Dcn. Mark Krejci, Ph.D. Young  
 & old, married or single, this is for you! 

Young Families Fellowship  
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's had formed 
a group just for you. Join us on Sunday, September 24th from 
4:30-6:00 PM for our monthly gathering in the Social Hall. We 
will come together for a family meal, prayer, & fellowship with 
different topics each month. Feel free to bring a potluck dish 
to pass if you wish. Child care provided.  Feel free to email 
any question to Christi Brooks @ maki.brooks@yahoo.com. 

Pro-Life Presentation — All are welcome! 
Minnesota citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) will offer a brief 
pro-life presentation on Saturday, October 7, 11 AM at St. 
Philip’s. You will learn about how to help pregnant women in 
need, Minnesota abortion statistics, efforts to overturn our 
law against assisted suicide, and more. Discover how you can 
make a difference in protecting innocent human life. Enjoy 
lunch prepared by the Knights of Columbus. 

Grandmas Wanted!  If you would like to 
see the young families in our parish thrive 
and enjoy this wonderful faith community, 
won’t you consider giving one hour a 
month to babysit?  Sign up for one to eight 
months!  The young families will meet the 

last Sundays of the month. Childcare is needed between 4:30-
5:30, so moms & dads can grow spiritually & socialize. 
Families reunite at 5:30 to share a meal and you are invited to 
stay for the meal; 6-6:30 is clean up before Mass.  Call Nancy 
at 441-4907 to volunteer for one month or more! 

St. Jude’s Circle 
St Jude’s Circle will hold their meeting on Thurs, September 
21st at 1:30 in the St. Kateri Room. Hostesses are Bev Kraft  
and Mary Rindahl. Rosemary Pulczinski will provide the prayer. 
All interested ladies are welcome to join us. 

New Class: “Digging Deeper” 
 

Why are you Catholic? Did you ever wish you had an answer 
to someone challenging your faith?  Do you know someone 
who has left the faith?  “Digging Deeper” will help you find 
the answers and learn a simple three-part approach to a non-
confrontational method of answering for your faith.  There 
will be five sessions on Thursdays, October 12th – November 
9th at 5:30 PM.  The cost of the materials is $17.00.  Pre-
registration is required.  Call Judith Selby at 218-987-2344.  
Space is limited.  Early registration is encouraged.  The 
deadline to sign up is October 4th. 

HELP WANTED 
 

St. Philip’s Church and School is looking for a weekday 
custodian to perform cleaning, maintenance and other 
duties for the Church and School. Typical work hours are 
weekdays, 8:00 AM-4:30 PM (Mon-Fri). Complete job 
description available at the Parish Office. Please submit the 
formal resume’ to Dcn. Robb Naylor, Parish Administrator, 
St. Philip’s Church, 702 Beltrami Ave NW, Bemidji, MN 
56601, or drop off at Parish Office during the week. 

Little Flowers Leaders Needed 
 

The Little Flowers Girl Club of St. Philip’s is bursting at the 
seams! We are in need of more leaders to keep up with the 
number of girls that want to be involved. Little Flowers meets 
on Mondays from 3 to 5 PM at St. Philip’s, starting Sept. 18. If 
interested, call Gerri Daigle at 333-8651. 

No Grandkids or they are too far away? 
Maybe there are a few young adults here in Bemidji who miss 
having grandparents?  Consider “adopting” one - this could  
be a good match!  Pray for & help each other.  Share a meal  
& conversation. Connect & help each other on the path.  I’m 
interested in your ideas.  Please leave a message for Nancy 
Goodman, Director of Catholic Campus & Young Adult 
Ministries at 218-441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilpsbemidji.org 

1-  The Diocese of Crookston, in cooperation with the 40 Days  
for Life Campaign, has asked parishes to join in "40 Rosaries  
for Life" during this year's campaign.  Each day, from Septem-
ber 27 to November 5, a parish in the Diocese will host a pray-
ing of the Rosary for Life.  The date given St. Philip's to pray 
the Rosary for Life is Saturday, September 30th.  We will be 
praying the Rosary as a parish family along with other prayers 
for life at 10 AM that Saturday.  All are welcome. 
 
2-  Our monthly prayer together at the Planned Parenthood  
office here in Bemidji will be Saturday, October 21st from 10-
11 AM.  We are hoping for a big crowd as it is Respect Life 
Month and 40 Days  for Life is going on in many parts of the 
country.  Spread the word! 
 
3-  Want to know more about what is going on "behind the 
scenes" in the pro-life movement? Minnesota Citizens Con-
cerned for Life (MCCL) is hosting a sit down and talk gathering 
at St. Philip's on Saturday, October 7 from 11am to noon.  A 
rep from MCCL will be here to update us on where the pro-life 
movement stands politically and how we can right now, right 
here, make a difference in the defense of life.  All are welcome! 



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Sept 9   5:30 p.m.    237 
Sept 10   7:30 a.m. 208  
Sept 10    9:00 a.m. 418  
Sept 10   11:00 a.m. 318  
Sept 10   6:30 p.m.                                134                                   

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

FAITH FORMATION 

LOCAL BAZAARS ETC... 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                         $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):        $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                                    $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                            $ 20,513.00
       

Total Actual Contributions, Week #11             $ 15,575.64 
             (Weekend of 9/10/17) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $198,101.75   ~   Current: $215,417.25 

 

St. Ann's Fall Festival. Sunday, Sept. 17, 2017, serving from 
11:30 AM - 1:30 PM. Pork loin dinner, dressing, mashed 
potatoes with gravy, vegetable, buns, homemade pie and 
beverage. $10.00 for Adults, $5.00 for children 6-12 years, 
Preschool children are FREE. Crafts, baked goods, produce, 
cake walk. St. Ann's Catholic Church Hall. Blackduck, MN.  
 

Sacred Heart Church 81st Annual Chicken & Ham Dinner, 
Bazaar, Bake Sale, Silent Auction. Sunday Sept. 17, 2017 
from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM in Wilton, Minnesota.  Prices are: 
Adults (13 and over) $11.00.  Children (ages 6-12) $5.00, 
Children under 5 and under free. 
 

St. Mary’s Annual Fall Bazaar. Sunday, September 24 from 
11:00 AM to 1:30 PM. St. Mary’s Catholic Church in Fosston, 
MN, 725 6th St. NE. Serving turkey dinner with all the 
trimmings. Bake Walk, Fish Pond, Raffle, Country/Candy Store. 
Adults- $10, Children under 12- $5. 
 

Taste of Faith-St. Philip’s Fall Festival. Sunday, October 1 
from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. Food booths, 50/50 Raffle, Blue-
Ribbon Bake Sale, Silent Auction, Kid’s Carnival, Talent Show, 
Bingo, Cake Walk, and more! 
 

15th Annual Meatball Dinner. Trinity Lutheran Church, 123 
29th Street NE, Bemidji. Sunday, October 1 from 11 AM to 2 
PM. Meatball dinner with all the trimmings, including pie & 
beverage. Adults-$10, Children 6 to 12-$5, Under 5-free. 

Hey High School Students! We will be going to Devotion 
Paintball on Sunday, October 8 after the 11:00 AM Mass! We 
will make sandwiches and eat lunch together at St. Philip's 
then go to Devotion! Cost is $20.00. Chaperones are much  
appreciated as well. Please let Luke know if you will be attend-
ing, at 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  

All students grades 9-12 and their parents who are 
registering for Confirmation/High School Faith Formation for 
2017-18, please attend the Parent/Candidate Session on 
Wednesday, Sept. 27 at 6:30 PM in the Social Hall. Contact 
Luke @ 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org . 

 

Your Fall Live Drive on Real Presence Radio 
is coming September 20 - 22. Tune in and call 
in your support for your local Catholic Radio 
station 820AM (Bemidji). Thank you for your 
prayers and support. Call 1-877-795-0122 or send your gifts to 
PO Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208. 

Faith Formation Registration for 2017 – 2018 
Preschool Sunday School and Grades 1 - 11 
Have you registered your child/youth for Faith Formation 
class?? Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 or Luke Alexander,  
441-4908 for registration information!  

 
 

Two First Reconciliation Parent Sessions will be held: Wed.,  
Sept. 27 at 6:30 PM or Thurs., Oct. 5 at 5:30 PM in the Social  
\Hall.  These sessions are for parents who will be preparing  
their child (2nd grade or older) for First Reconciliation this year.   
It is the policy of the Diocese of Crookston that the reception of 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation precedes the reception of First 
Eucharist.  A parent must attend one of the sessions in order for 
the child to receive the sacrament, regardless if you have 
attended a session in the past. These sessions will be the only 
parent session offered for First Reconciliation this year. Contact 
Kris Jensen if you have questions at 441-4944.   

Elementary Faith Formation children NEED YOU to 
share your with them!! Our gift of passing on the faith 
is a blessing to them. You will make a great 
difference in their lives! We are looking for Adults 
and Confirmed High Schoolers  to be Catechists. 
Catechist openings available in grades 1, 2, 4 and 5. 
Not sure if you want to be a Catechist we have other 

ministry volunteer opportunities available. Contact Kris Jensen 
– 441-4944 for additional information! 

Are You Called to Mentor? I ask that you pray for all the 
youth that attend St. Philip’s whether they are a student at the 
school, go to Mass, or attend Youth Ministry/Faith Formation. 
Also, I ask that you to pray for good Catholic men and women 
to accept the invitation to volunteer their time to walk and 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ. I want to give thanks to 
all the mentors who helped in the past and I want to give 
thanks for the mentors who have already accepted the call to 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ for this year. The world is 
in dire need of Catholic men and women to live out their faith. 
So, together let’s build God’s kingdom here at St. Philip’s! – 
Faith Formation Mentor Meeting Wednesday, September 20  
at 6:30 PM in Social Hall. Contact Luke @ 218-441-4908. 



ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

Check Us Out on Social Media! 
 

St. Philip’s is on Facebook and Twitter! Don’t forget to stop by 
our Facebook page at St Philips Catholic Church and give us a 
like, & check out our website, www.stphilipsbemidji.org! Keep 
in touch with everything going on at the Parish! 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

 

Hey Dad’s and Kids… 
Join us for the next 

Bemidji Area All Pro Dads 
 

 
 

 
 

DAD’S DAY BREAKFAST 
Saturday, September 23 

9:00 – 10:30 AM 
 

In the Social Hall of St. Philip’s Church 
(702 Beltrami Avenue) 

 

Breakfast… Bonding… and Fun! 
(Pancakes, Sausage, Cereal, & Donuts) 

 

 

For more information or 
questions, please feel free 
to contact us at: 

 bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com  
 

www.AllProDad.com   

Can’t Make It? 
 

Hope to see you at our 
next Breakfast: 

Saturday, October 14! 

Poverty’s Systemic Change: Transforming Lives 
 

Join us for a presentation on the causes and effects of poverty 
on individuals, families, and the community. Be a part of the 
solution by participating in small group discussions and begin-
ning the dialogue of things we can do as a community to help 
people transition from poverty to sustainability. 
 

We welcome Jeanne Harper, Vice President of the North Cen-
tral Region of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, as presenter and 
facilitator.  Please participate on Friday, September 29, from 
9:00 to 11:30 AM in the Social Hall at St. Philip’s.  
 

Register by calling the Society of St. Vincent de Paul at 218-
368-6606 or email BemidjiSVdP@gmail.com. 

September 16/17 

Let’s celebrate the kick-off to a new school year by having 
some fun and enjoying each other’s company at our next  

All-Pro Dad’s breakfast! Dads, uncles, and grandpas, plan on 
enjoying a great morning with your children, nieces,  

nephews, grandchildren, etc. We have a great morning 
planned which includes providing every child present with the 

opportunity to make their very own LIZARD Lanyard!!!  

Book Signing 
 

The book , "Vietnam 365 Days",  will be available for sale 
after the 5:30 PM Mass on Saturday, September 23rd, and 
after Mass on Sunday, September 24th 7:30, 9, and 11 AM. 
This book is written by Art Haman about his tour in Vietnam 
1966-1967 and will be happy to sign your book. Books are 
$20 with Art making a $5.00 donation to St Philip’s School. 

Ø Fr. Chuck and Fr. Don will meet with the 3rd-8th grade  
students this week in their “Priests Visits”, twenty minute 
weekly ministry moments in the classrooms. (They visited 
the PreK-Third Grade last week.) How blessed we are to 
have two priests who thoroughly enjoy being present to 
our students and staff! 

 

Ø The 6th graders will be our Mass minister’s for the school 
Mass on Wednesday, September 20, at 8:40 AM. We would 
love to have you join us. 

 

Ø BAND NIGHT for our 5th graders will be this Monday eve-
ning, September 18, beginning at 6:00 PM. Come, check out 
the array of instruments as you prepare for being in the 
band. Oh, the sound of music………….. 

 

Ø School Marathon was this Saturday, September 16th.  If you 
weren’t able to be there with us, please consider making a 
financial contribution toward this event or saying prayers 
for the school, students, and staff. 

 

Ø Eighth graders will challenge themselves at Outward Bound 
on Thursday and Friday, October 21 & 22. 

 

Ø Tune into Real Presence Radio as one our own students will 
be doing a prayer around 9:00 AM for the Yearly Live Drive. 

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe Environ-
ment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org and fol-
lowing the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for your 
cooperation.  We are still in need of volunteers serving our 
hot lunch to our students.  Please call the school office if 
you are able to help out. 



St. Philip’s Has Talent!  
 

Do you have your act (band, 
performance, etc.) together for 
the talent show? Please tell  
Maryhelen Chadwick if you 
would like to be in the program. 
mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

Volunteer! 
Need volunteer hours? We encourage you to 
sign up as soon as possible for a volunteer slot. 
There are many opportunities for you to get   
involved. There are sign up sheets in the Nar-
thex or you can find links to Sign-Up Genius    
at stphilipsbemidji.org. 

Taste of Faith 
 

October 1 ~ 10 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
 

        Our annual parish get-together is just two weeks away!     
           It’s a chance to welcome newcomers, enjoy each   

                  other’s company and raise money to support all   
                          that goes on within our Church of St. Philip’s    
                              Community. 

 
                                       50/50 Raffle! But, there’s still    
                                               some work to do. We appreciated all who    
                                            have sold & returned 50/50 raffle tickets.   
                                     At $5 a piece, tickets are an affordable chance 

to win a great prize, and each ticket sold raises 
the prize money pool. There are many tickets 
available! Contact the Parish Office to get 
more. We currently have sold more than 
$6,000 — Half of the money raised will go    
toward prizes. 

Silent Auction! 
We want to thank everyone 
who has taken balloons 
and returned them so we 
can start assembling 
auction baskets. There are 
still several balloons on  
the board in the Narthex  
that we hope will float home  
with you and return to be part of a 
basket. We’ve extended the deadline  
to return items so we can make as 
many baskets as possible. Remember 
you also have the option of creating 
your own basket, for those of you who 
were blessed with creativity! 
 

Prizes Needed! Even 
easier, BINGO prizes are another 
contribution option, items such as gift 
cards from local businesses work great 
for prizes. Is there is a deal on soda at 
the store? Pick up a 12-pack or more. 
Bags of Halloween candy are easy to 
pickup and are great prizes for the 
Kid’s Carnival. 

Lastly... Invite your friends and 
neighbors to this fun fall event. See you on 
October 1! 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of September 23/24 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Sep 23, 5:30 PM 

 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Sep 24, 7:30 AM 
 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Sep 24, 9:00 AM 
 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Sep 24, 11:00 AM 
 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Sep 24, 6:30 PM 
 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Hoefer Joann Gardner Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR Trish Jones 
Germaine Cheslock 

Elizabeth Upgren 
Darla Sathre 

Daniel Froelich 
John Carlson 

Patty Nagle 
Tony Schussman 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Dcn. Kermit Erickson Dcn. Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Robb Naylor 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aidan Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth (sub req.) 
Aaron Heger 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 
Philip Hodapp 

Charlie Maus 
Sam Maus 
Elizabeth Buxton 

Sydney Beise 
Josef Lalli 
Elena Peterson 

Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Jim Schneider Stephanie Downey Karen Williams HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Kell Lovell 
Heidi Hiscock 
Marleen Webb 
Susie Dahle 
Germaine Cheslock 
Deacon Robb Naylor 
HELP NEEDED 

Dcn. Kermit Erickson 
Joan Klobe 
Therese Johnson 
Brad Arel 
Mike Hougen 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 

Dcn. Kermit Erickson 
Leslie Downs 
Rose Fagerstrom 
Tracie Walter 
George Whalen 
Steve Pfleger 
Sue Lucas 
Sharon Zarrett 
Dianna Bromaghin    
   (sub req.) 

Mary Scofield  
   (sub req.) 
Deacon Robb Naylor 
Pat Kelly (sub req.) 
Courtney Haskins 
Jennifer Noble 
Nancy Goodman 
Cathy Lalli 
Patty Nagle 
Jamie Hoffman 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Michelle Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Dick Lehmann 
Mark Moris 
Dick Robinson 
HELP NEEDED 

Timothy Wiltse 
James Wiltse 
David Hoefer 
Jennifer Hoefer 

David Maus 
Jerry Downs 
Bob Schlichting 
Kirk Malkowski 

Samantha Nagle 
Mike Headlee 
Hank Imsande 
Frank Homer 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Mickie Coe 
Pat Schnell 
Michelle Sand 
HELP NEEDED 

Pat Odegard 
HELP NEEDED 
Karen Schaar 
Cathy Lalli 

  

GREETER John Freise 
Lisa Freise 

Madonna Welter 
Patricia Hadrava 

Missy Fagerstrom 
Marian Evans 

HELP NEEDED 
Jan Busch 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Rose Fagerstrom Judy Selby   








